Township of Bloomington
Monday June 3rd, 2019
Regular Monthly Board Meeting Minutes

The regular monthly board meeting of the Town of Bloomington was called to order on Monday June
3rd, 2019 at 7:00 PM by Chairman Greg Patterson. Members present were Chairman Greg Patterson,
Town Supervisors William Erdenberger & Joe Kirschbaum, Clerk Jane Patterson, Patrolman Andrew
Crubel, and public member Michelle Newhouse. Motion (Bill Erdenberger), seconded (Joe Kirschbaum)
to approve posting of the June meeting/agenda notice, motion carried. Motion (Greg Patterson),
seconded (Bill Erdenberger) to approve the May Board meeting minutes, motion carried.

Buck Crubel spoke during the public comment time stating that Amaris Mergen would like either a bus
stop ahead or children at play sign posted near their farm. The board will look into it.

Patrolman Crubel said that he has not heard anything from Scott's Construction as to when they will do
the seal coating. Kerry Thornton asked if the board could order gravel for her driveway; Michelle
Newhouse asked if the board could order gravel for down at Jay's Landing. The grader needs a few
repairs and Andrew Crubel is getting the mower ready to cut the road banks. When mowing is
completed, Price's will look at the loader tractor to see why the loader never had a floater installed for
the bucket. The black truck needs Freon, AC is not working; the orange truck is still up at Tyler's Repair.
Motion(Greg Patterson), seconded (Joe Kirschbaum) to hire Kyle Adrian for, as needed, part time
summer help, on a voice roll call, all in favor, motion carried. Motion(Greg Patterson), seconded (Bill
Erdenberger) to pay Kyle $12.00 per hour, on a voice roll call, all in favor, motion carried.

Clerk Jane Patterson presented the May financial report. Clerk Jane Patterson attended the Grant
County Board meeting in Lancaster on May 21*, Command Central demonstrated the two new voting
machines being considered for purchase by the County. The Municipalities will be responsible for the
full cost of the new voting machines with financing available. Our County Clerk suggested in an email to
all clerks that Municipalities could combine Polling Places so only one machine would have to be
purchased between those Municipalities. This option would work best for smaller municipalities.

The Board discussed Short Term Rentals (Tourist Rooming House-TRH) located out on Mississippi Lane.
Clerk Jane Patterson has received a sample Ordinance from the Wisconsin Towns Association regarding
Short Term Rentals. Jane will bring the ordinance to the July Meeting for the Board to look over.

The next regular monthly board meeting will be Monday July 1st, 2019 7:00 pm at the Township Hall.

Motion (Greg Patterson), seconded (Bill Erdenberger) to adjourn the meeting, motion carried.

Respectfully submitted
Jane Patterson-Clerk



